Local Emergency Planning Committee
October 18, 2016


Opening
Meeting opened at 11:36 by Randy.  Acknowledged new faces in the room and thanks for the attendance.  Credit to BCSO for facility and lunch.  Minutes reviewed, one change noted.  Minutes amended by T. Mageors.  New copy attached.

Treasure Report
No report – balance change +$0.09 (interest)

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Right to Know Committee
No report.  Potential RTK chair identified.

Public Information
No report

Hazmat / Liaison / ER Committee
Committee meeting had to be canceled this past month.  Is re-scheduled for Nov. 7th.  Working on charter and possible amend to bylaws.

Reportable Spills / Releases
Glenn Lamont reported on the 2 reported spills and releases submitted since the September meeting.  If you have any questions on these reports contact Glenn LaMont at glennl@brazoria-county.com.

Training
No report.

New Business 
Lanny Brown – PHEP Program Manager gave presentation on Public Health organization.  Explained process of mass medication administration in event of public health crisis.  Lanny is encouraging industry to establish a relationship with county health to set up closed pods (to administer medications to employee and families) to help expedite administration and keep business impacts minimal.  Please contact Lanny for more information.

Lanny Brown – PHEP Program Manager
lannyb@brazoria-county.com
979 864-1938
Cell 979 235-0257
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New Business
501-C3 update.  Randy met with professor with experience setting up, will not be 501-C3, but 501-C4.  More work to come and will take some time.  Lengthy process.

Randy requested a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Steve Rosa motioned to adjourn and Jen Brewer seconded the motion.  Meeting adjourned at 12:20 p.m.

Recorder:  Tommy Mageors
Next meeting:  November 15, 2016 – Brazoria County Sheriff’s Office

